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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

JULY 8, 2019
Supervisor Randy Presswood called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. He then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Presswood asked Town Clerk Edwards, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Presswood was Trustee Abel, Trustee Nemsky, and Trustee Morris.  Trustee Vincent was absent.  A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Abel to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
None.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Abel to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Abel then made a motion second by Trustee Nemsky to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Morris read the Treasurers Report dated July 8, 2019. A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None.
OLD BUSINESS:

Supervisor Presswood stated the Shirlene Holding Pond is nearing completion.  Installing the security fence has ran into a problem.  Resident Eddie Brown has previously installed a concrete pad that lies on our property along the fence line.  Supervisor Presswood had the property surveyed and concluded that the pad is on township property.  The Supervisor instructed Attorney Donohoo to send a letter to Mr. Brown requesting that he remove the pad that is on Township Property.  Nick Cohan stated the pad was put in approximately five years ago.  
NEW BUSINESS:
Supervisor Presswood informed the board that the Annual Treasurers Report is completed and will be posted in the paper and filed with the County Clerk.
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
None.

PUBLIC INPUT:

Resident Louise Ware of 42 Shirlwin Dr. has concerns with large tees abutting her property of a resident on Kelly Dr.  She fears that trees will fall and damage her property.  She has written a letter to the owner requesting them to trim the trees but received no response.  Supervisor Presswood and Inspector Blaylock stated they would speak to the owner but cautioned Mrs. Ware there is legally nothing that we or anyone else could do since it is private property.
Resident Pearl Hayes of State Park also had a complaint of tree problems at 3340 & 3396 Arlington St.  Supervisor Presswood and Inspector Blalock will address with owners.  

Resident Billy Hayes of State Park also has issues with overgrown weeds and trees along Harvard Pl.  He will be contacting MadCo and Wayne Brendal for assistance.

Resident Laura Tirey 3336 Harvard Pl. has complaints of resident at 3330 Harvard Pl. pumping raw sewage into the storm water drain ditches.  Obviously creating a health issue.  Inspector Blaylock has been made aware and has spoken to Wayne Brendal and will follow up.  It was suggested that Mrs.Tirely contact local police and IEPA.

There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Morris to adjourn the meeting until July 22, 2019 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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